

NOTICE PUBLIC HEARING COMPREHENSIVE TRANSPORTATION PLAN

Notice is hereby given that the Town of Mocksville Board of Commissioners will hold a public hearing on the Comprehensive Transportation Plan during a Regular Meeting on Tuesday, October 3, 2023 at 6:00 p.m. The meeting will be held at Mocksville Town Hall, 171 Clement Street, Mocksville, NC. All interested citizens will have the opportunity to give oral and written comments regarding the Comprehensive Transportation Plan. Written comments can be sent via email to https://linear.gov

You can link to the document here:

https://connect.ncdot.gov/projects/planning/TPBCTP/Davie-Surry-Yadkin Regional CTP/DSY-CTP-Report.pdf

A CTP is a long-range planning document that will assist in making transportation decisions for the next 25 to 30 years and is required by NC General Statute §136.66.2. The study is a joint effort with Davie County, Davie County Municipalities, the North Carolina Department of Transportation-Transportation Planning Division (NCDOT TPD), and Northwest Piedmont Rural Planning Organization (NWPRPO). The CTP study involves both government officials and the public to determine the area's future transportation needs based on the best information available including, but not limited to, population, economic conditions, traffic trends and patterns of land development in the county. The study will also include multimodal forms of transportation (bicycle, pedestrian, and public transportation). Mocksville's most recent CTP was mutually adopted by the NC Board of Transportation in October 2011.

All meetings of the Board of Commissioners are open to the public in accordance with the North Carolina Open Meetings Law. The meeting facilities are handicap accessible, and anyone requiring special assistance should notify the Clerk to the Board at (336) 753-6700.

Lynn Trivette Clerk to the Board Town of Mocksville Board of Commissioners

Publish -9/13/2023